WILLIAM F. RYAN

COMMITTEE

Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, D. C.

1517 New House OFFICE BUIL CAPITOL 4-3121, EXT. 6616

> DISTRICT OFFICE 1040 ST. NICHOLAS AVEN (AT 163RD STREET) NEW YORK 32, NEW YORK ADIRONDACK 4-6900

October 26, 1964

Mr. John Donovan 145 West 86th Street New York, New York 10024

Dear Mr. Donovan:

In further reference to your recent communication regarding the death of Mr. Underhill last May, I have now received a letter from the Metropolitan Police Department of the District of Columbia. You will note that Chief Layton has provided me with what information he could.

However, since investigations conducted by the Homicide Squad in this type of case are of a confidential nature, Chief Layton has indicated that you should go to the Homicide Office in person, and if it is determined that you are entitled to more information than what is contained in the public record, the matter will be discussed further with you.

I hope this information will be helpful to you.

With kindest regards,

Sincerely,

William F. Ryan

Member of Congress

WFR:pas Enclosure